Minutes from the General Meeting of Wentworth Falls Garden Club 
Thursday 11th September 2014 - Wentworth Falls Schools of Arts Hall.
President- Celeste Shadie
· Addressed the meeting. Reminded members to mute mobiles.
· Welcomed new member: Christine McNab.
· Welcomed visitors: Suzanne Scott, Clive Lincoln and Robbert Van Leeuwen.
· Advised members of the passing of Jeanne Smith. Jeanne and Gordon Smith were Foundation members of the Wentworth Falls Garden Club.
· Reminded members Minutes, Newsletters and attachments now on website. Photographs of the 25th Anniversary celebrations also on site. Thank you to Henry Nelson.
· No Q&A segment. 
· Thanked Hall Set up roster helpers.
· Thanked members for labelling plants for the plant stall.
· Advised that 2014-2015 is Open Gardens Australia's final season.
· Introduced Ray Wiles. President Leura Gardens Festival who spoke of a Festival initiative: Leura Gardens Spring indoors. Request to WFGC members for flowers which will be distributed to the local hospital, nursing homes and retirement villages. Collection on Wed 8th October at Waldorf Leura Gardens
Secretary- Gai Horrocks.
 Advised members:
· GCA calendars cost $10 each. Orders and payment to be taken at today's meeting and October meeting. Orders wills be distributed at the November meeting.
· WFGC details updated on BMCC Community Directory. Thank you, Celeste
· Garden information sheets available from Henry Nelson. They are $2 each.
Directed members' attention to Noticeboard area:
· The 94th Blackheath Flower and Craft Show 12 - 13 September
· Hazelbrook-Woodford 30th Garden Festival 13th - 14th September, 20th - 21st September.
· Campbell Rhododendron Gardens Blackheath 3rd October - 14th November. Opening of Accessible Lookout by Graham Ross 12.00 noon, Saturday 27th September.
· Griffiths Festival of Gardens 17 - 20 October. 
· Trevlyn, the garden of Lyle and Dorothy Davis, is open Saturday27 and Sunday 28 September as part of Open Gardens Australia. One additional volunteer required for Sunday 28th September.
Financial Report - Henry Nelson
· As per Statement of Accounts: 1st August - 31st August 2014
· Total Funds:$8960.00.Total Income: $500.25.Expenditure: $574.90. Available Funds: $8885.35
· Income: subscriptions (new and renewals), lanyards, plant stall, Garden tip sheets, excursions.
· Expenditure: stationery, Hard Drive, Donation - Chamber of Commerce, 
· Henry noted that the $8960.00 in funds will disappear with payment of upcoming tours.
Move acceptance of Financial Report: Henry Nelson Seconded: Kevin Craze
Welfare – Lea Nelson
· Welcome back to Kevin Craze after knee surgery.
· Cards sent to Michael Cooper who is home recuperating, to Lizzie Bond and Rick Kells.
· Jeanne Smith. WFGC Foundation Member.  Her son from UK contacted the WFGC through our website to advise of her passing. Henry and Lea responded sending expression of sympathy to the family. .
· Anne Tout, Marion Conquest and Marlene Vaughan each expressed their thanks for their WFGC welfare card and copy of newsletter. The newsletter is most appreciated.
· Members were advised of the passing of Marjorie Bunton. Marjorie's floral design won the WFGC competition for a logo for our WFGC newsletter. 
Library- Carol Conway
· Letters sent out to members with overdue library loans.
· Seven DVDs purchased.
· Six label stands purchased.
· Thank you note to Sylvia Smith for her donation of personal gardening books to WFGC library. Three have been accessioned. The others will be in the next Silent Auction.
Publicity – Narelle Nolan. Celeste Shadie spoke on Narelle's behalf. .
· Thank You to Janine Shoemark for details on this month's Guest Speaker, Helen Caughey.
· GCA article on WFGC 25th Anniversary by Narelle Nolan will appear in Autumn magazine.
· Thank you to Sharon and Lynton Phillips for Tours and Functions organization especially with overnight trips for members.
Tours and Functions - Sharon and Lynton Phillips
· Berry Open Gardens trip. 7.45 for 8am departure.
· Lynn's Rare Plants Saturday 11.00am 27th September. Prepay $5 today. Address in Newsletter.
· Bathurst Spring Spectacular 25th October. $10 deposit required today. $45 total cost.7.45 for 8am departure. Second bus is now available.
· Garden Rambles. Two gardens after GM Thursday, 9th October. Japanese theme, English theme.
· Christmas function booked at Wentworth Falls Country Club. Thursday 4th December. Cost $30.
Garden Tips - Corrie Kennedy
· Corrie and Stephen are busy preparing their Tanglewood garden for the Leura Garden Festival.
· Flowering now: tulips, rhododendrons, camellias, azaleas, pieris, crab apple.
· Things to do: feed tomatoes, summer annuals and seedling. Blood and Bone and Potash for bulbs.
· Transplant azaleas and prune fuchsias.
· Mulch garden beds. Use old mulch from paths on gardens.
· Possible problems: frost, weeds, aphids, slugs and snails, blight on azaleas.
Speakers Co-ordinator- Janine Shoemark. 
· All details for Guest Speakers received. No further information from Janine.
· Celeste requested suggestions for 2015 Guest Speaker topics.
Q and A  - Marjorie Gunasekara
· No Q&A this month.
Morning Tea     
Door Prize Draw.
Speaker- Helen Caughey
Helen Caughey MAIH is a qualified Horticulturist and current member of the Australian Institute of Horticulture. She has extensive experience at managerial level of horticultural consultation and advisory operations including Local Council, NSW State Government and legal liaison.
Helen is involved in many local activities: she currently sits on the Leura Gardens Festival Committee as Gardens Co-ordinator, is currently Secretary of the volunteer-run Leura Village Association Committee and is both a member and consultant Horticulturist to the volunteer-based Leura Garden Force.
Today, Helen shared her extensive knowledge of new and old pruning techniques demonstrating on numerous plants including Fuchsia, azalea, hydrangea, rose, cheery tree and wisteria.
Meeting closed 12.00 noon.
Next meeting: Thursday 9th October
October Guest Speaker: 
Meera Jarvis. TAFE teacher, Horticulture; lover of things botanical esp. Australia's unique biodiversity. Plant Biosecurity.
